
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
July 31, 2009 
 
 
The American Association of Retired Persons (AARP) on July 30 forwarded a letter from 
AARP CEO Barry Rand to the House Energy and Commerce Committee emphasizing that 
AARP members will not support legislation that finances reform through higher out-of-pocket 
costs or reduced benefits for people in Medicare. 
 
“AARP cannot support any efforts to target Medicare beneficiaries for increased cost-sharing 
or other benefit cuts,” Rand writes.  “In addition, we cannot support backdoor attempts to 
finance health care reform through increases in beneficiary costs or reductions in benefits ….” 
 
Rand notes that Medicare beneficiaries today already spend, on average, nearly 30 percent of 
their income on out-of-pocket health care costs. 
 
An AARP press release detailing Rand’s letter is attached.  Please feel free to use AARP’s 
statements in your efforts to oppose the Senate Finance Committee’s consideration of 
reinstating a 20% co-payment for clinical laboratory tests, which will cost Medicare 
beneficiaries $23 billion in additional out-of-pocket expenses. 
 






